
The echo of the past war. 

The Great Patriotic War affected every person who lived in our country. Millions 

of people went to the front to defend our Fatherland with weapons in their hands. 

Others worked for days at factories, making everything necessary for war. They 

didn’t leave the factory for several weeks, they forgot about rest and sleep. The 

first performed a combat feat, and the second - labor. This year, our country will 

celebrate the 75th anniversary of the victory in this terrible and bloody war. And 

every year there is fewer and fewer living witnesses of military exploits and labor 

heroism of the people in that difficult time for our country. And only memory will 

live forever, and remind of events that should never happen again. 

I would like to tell about my relative Anatoly Ivanovich Pylnov. Anatoly Ivanovich 

was called up in June 1941. First he was sent to Zagorsk, then to the Far East, but 

after a while he was wounded and sent home. In 1943, Anatoly Ivanovich 

volunteered for the front, participated in the liberation of Czechoslovakia, Bulgaria 

and Hungary. He went through the whole war and in 1945 returned to his 

hometown. 

 


